Town of Manheim Regular Board Meeting
October 9, 2023 @ 7:00pm
MEMBERS PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Supervisor John Haughton



Lloyd Hall
Councilman Frederick Doerrer



Rodney Swartz

Councilman Peter Jaikin






Councilman Kevin Snell
Councilwoman Gressler                                              


Supervisor Haughton called the meeting to order at 7:05pm, roll call was taken and the pledge of allegiance recited.

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve the minutes of the September 11, 2023 Board Meeting. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to approve Abstract #9 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All

A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Snell to approve Payrolls #19 and #20 of 2023 as audited. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilman Snell and seconded by Councilwoman Gressler to approve the Supervisor report for August 2023. Ayes All
A Motion was made by Councilman Jaikin and seconded by Councilman Doerrer to approve the Clerk’s Report for September 2023.  Ayes All
Superintendent’s Report

Lloyd Hall, Superintendent of Highways gave the councilman a detailed report of what has been going on with the highway garage for the month.  A copy is on file with the Town Clerk.  Additional Information that was not included in the report:
· Volvo came back from being fixed.  The cost was $6,600.00.  The clutch needed to be replaced in it as well.  

· This is probably going to be the last year that we will be able to use the box on the Osh Kosh.
· Salt is all in, the next thing the guys are going to work on is getting the sand hauled in.

Councilman Jaikin:  Have we received the tractor/mower yet?

Supt. Of Highways:  It has been delivered and is just waiting to be assembled.

Councilwoman Gressler:  This Report is very thorough.

The Town Board accepted Andrew Pulver’s resignation from the Highway Garage.  
Code Officer:

Barry Vickers, Code Enforcement Officer issued an Order to Remedy Violation of George and Bonnie Brado.  Order to Remedy Violation is on file with the Town Clerk.
Old Business
Employee Handbook:  All Board Members were very pleased with the handbook.  

· Need to add a cell phone policy to the handbook- cell phones to be used during breaks and no cell phones while driving any equipment or vehicles owned by the Town. 

· New hires will make $20.00 an hour

· Deputy Superintendent of Highways will receive an hourly pay of $26.00 per hour
New Business

Conflict Waiver letter from Bond, Schoeneck & King
A Motion was made by Councilwoman Gressler and seconded by Councilman Jaikin to have Supervisor Haughton sign the Conflict Waiver for Bond, Schoeneck & King.  Ayes All
Correspondence
We received our valuation from the County and our equalization rate has dropped to 56%.  
Supervisor Haughton:  we should look into doing a revale and start saving for it.  

Public Comment Period
A Motion was made by Councilman Doerrer and was seconded by Councilman Snell to adjourn at 8:05pm.  Ayes All

Respectfully Submitted,
Carrie Rockwell

Town Clerk
